
All Minutes will be approved at first face to face meeting. 

Sheridan Technical College & Technical High School 

School Advisory Council February 17, 2021 

11:32 – 12:18 Minutes 

Members in Attendance: 

Darren Stokes; Jim Anderson; Jeff Stern; Lynn Goldman; Elizabeth Henry; Wendy Payne; Tammy 

Clabo; Thomas Moncilovich; Maiana Jovanovic; Robert Hemmingway; Clara Gilbert; Luis 

Arrante; Henry Graham; Debbie Tice; Wendy Payne; Frank Licolli; Judy Frum; Nicole Jones; Erica 

Gray; Carmen Zumudio; Felipe Pinzon; Cedric Alexander; Jose Mendez; Brittany Barnes; Wren 

Dreskin and Maia Leon. 

Members Excused: 

Richard Blattner; Jodi Cianco; Tony Lopez; Tony Gold 

Guest:  

 Kelly Raban; Mary Barba; Barrett Goldman and Jose Laverde 

Call to order/Self-Introductions: 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Darren Stokes at 11:30 am and Dr. Clabo conducted 

roll call. 

Approval of Minutes: 

Darren Stokes advised members to review minutes from the January meeting and they would 

be approved at the first face to face meeting.  

Old Business:  

Director Report: Mr. Moncilovich- Skills USA online competition; many students successfully 

completed skills 

School Improvement Plan: Fareed Khan- Student engagement is an issue. Staff working on 

keeping students engaged and on attendance. It is currently at 98.4% online and face to face 

COE: Mary Barba- Our Annual Report is due this Friday, Feb 19th, and is ready for submission. 

The data for this report is based on our 2018-2019 school year in which we had 31 unique 

programs, with over 1100 students complete their programs. Of those completers, 976 found 

employment in their related field. That’s close to 90% employed. THIS is why we are here! 

 

New Business: 



High School Report: Fareed Khan on another meeting. 

Mr. Laverde- AGE online- 380 students- 41 have earned first milestone; ABE- on campus 2 days 
weekly for remediation; access and career for SWD 35 students 16 working; practical nursing on 
campus 4 days a week 70 students in simulation labs; surgical tech 100% of students graduating 
in 10 days are employed. 

 Barrett Goldman- Programs: Automotive, Construction and Building Trades, Cosmetology, CVD 

 Commercial Vehicle Driving (CVD) Restructure smaller class sizes enrollment up 

Construction and Building Trade enrollment down by 61 students (at 111) due to space and 

infrastructure. 

ESOL 508 enrolled down by 286 because these students want to come to campus. Working on 

survey to determine how many would like to return to face to face learning 

Automotive- 173 students down by 33 because of high school enrollment 

Mary Barba:  

Topic: Cosmetology  

Highlights:  

• Enrollment is holding firm. 

• Dr. Vimla Upadhya is retiring this month. We are interviewing for a qualified 

replacement.  

• All Spa Services are operating under “appointment only” guidelines to ensure proper 

distancing, cleaning, and sanitizing. 

• There were program changes made to Barbering and Facials, reducing their program 

hours as follows: Barbering, from 1200 to 900 hrs and Facials, from 260 to 220 hrs. 

Topic: Culinary Arts  

Highlights:   

• Chef Suzy teaches intro to culinary arts which includes safety and sanitation, along with 

prepping students for their ServSafe certification; Chef Mike teaches Garde Manger; 

Chef Brian teaches Hot Foods; and Chef Fran teaches Baking.  

• Students are passing their ServSafe certification and moving through their respective 

culinary program courses.   

Topic: Facilities Projects 

• New Registration near completion. Carpet is in, Furniture has been delivered. Now it’s 

the smaller items/details We should open late March. 



• We are waiting to hear from the district on the timeline to replace the blacktop play 

area behind the Early Childhood bldg. 

• And we are waiting for additional information from the district on the 

D2L: 

• I’m leading the D2L Team into new areas that I believe will benefit the school as a whole. 

• We submitted a grant to the City of Hollywood for $267,000 for Hollywood residents to enroll 

in one of 6 programs (which the grant will cover) towards earning their “Career in a Year.”  

 

• Home Health Aide (165 hours) 

• Phlebotomy (165 hours) 
• Electrocardiograph (EKG) Technology (465 hours) 

• Facials Specialty/Esthetician (260 hours)   
• Commercial Vehicle Driving (320 hours) 
• Diesel Maintenance Technician (750 hours) 

We are also working on updating the digital signage on both main & west campuses and will 
keep STC information current and relevant throughout the year. If anyone has any suggestions 
(Thank you Mr. Goldman) for the signage, feel free to email me. 

Safety and Security: Cedric Alexander Cross training between campuses and with SIU 

Student Reports 

SGA- Jose Mendez 

Class of 2021- Brittany Barnes 

• SGA Helped out on Friday, 2/12, with the breakfast for First Responders by presenting 

them with a handmade quilt that was signed by teachers and staff at high school  

• We attended the first convention of the year for SGA at the District 6 convention for the 

Florida Association of Student Councils and I along with another student presented a 

workshop on Faculty and Staff relations and we submitted a project as our project of the 

year. 

• We held a successful Drive-Thru Donation Collection over the weekend 

• We are planning on holding an event that will benefit a foster care organization - called 

Together We Rise before Spring Break. 

• We plan on attending both state and county conventions virtually 

• We will be holding elections for new officers before Spring Break 

Class of 2021: Brittney Barnes 

• Tentatively planning for senior events 

• Decided on a prom theme 



• Continuous dedication to get all seniors graduation-ready (whether that be for 

community service hours or something else) 

 

• Class of 2022: Wren Dreskin 

• Getting ready for elections 

• Planning our game night 

• Planning future fundraisers 

  

Class of 2023: Maia Leon  

• The class of 2023 is doing well, a small portion of students prefer E- learning, but other 

E- learners are really starting to feel the emotional effects of Covid and the hopelessness 

that it brings on whether or not we’ll ever have normalcy again. As per on campus 

students, all of them who responded to my survey reported being perfectly content with 

their day to day lives at school. 

• As always, we’re trying to higher student’s motivation levels with online held events, 

such as Kahoot nights that we’ve held before and that we’ll hopefully hold again soon. 

 

Class of 2024:  Isaiah Stevenson-Smith 

• The Class of 2024 are feeling a little bit more motivated and a sense of joy now that 

majority of the class is doing hybrid learning. Students love the school environment and 

the welcoming sense that it gives them. class of 2024 is loving their 2nd semester 

classes and feel as if they have never started over in the first place. 

Dates of Importance 

Darren Stokes read dates: 

• Feb 18 Early Release 

Member Announcements:  Lynn Goldman spoke regarding scholarships 

Motion to adjourn at 12:18PM Darren Stokes.  

The next meeting will be on March 17, 2021 


